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 Senator Lesil McGuire

Sponsor Statement for SB212 
“An Act relating to crimes of human trafficking; establishing the Human Trafficking Task Force to evaluate services available to victims of human trafficking; and relating to the recommendations and report of the task force.”
Human Trafficking is a major problem facing Alaska and has captured the attention of Governor Parnell, Senator Murkowski, members of the Alaska State Legislature as well as non-profit and community organizations, eliciting the same resounding response “How can we help stop this?”
Suggestions from organizations such as the Polaris Project, the Department of Law, and the Anchorage Police Department have not provided clear answers to this question.  

The goal of this legislation is developing a task force that will assist in answering these questions directly.  

The task force proposed in SB 212 would be established under the Department of Law.  The attorney general or their designee would serve as chair.  The task force would consist of representatives from the Department of Law, the Department of Public Safety, and the Department of Health and Social Services. 

The legislature would receive a report from the members of the task force by January 15, 2013 on the following information: 
1. The number of human trafficking cases reported to the state and local law enforcement agencies in the state since 2007:

2. The number of human trafficking cases prosecuted under Alaska law;

3. The number of human trafficking cases state and local law enforcement agencies have investigated in cooperation with federal law enforcement agencies;

4. The services currently available in the state to victims of human trafficking, including services provided by state agencies, federal agencies, or non-governmental agencies relating to: 

a. Medical or psychological counseling; 

b. Emergency shelter 

c. Translation services
d. Other assistance related to safe housing and legal services. 

Obtaining this information through an established task force will provide a full spectrum analysis so that we can begin to address these issues and bring together important agencies and individuals that work separately, but with the same goals. 
Please join me with your support to help the State of Alaska understand and combat the complex issue of Human Trafficking. 
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